Jack returned Mike Kilpatrick to his office.
We proceeded to Corner (C). S12-S13-/87-S18, T.13S., R.30 & 31E.

Jack showed us a basalt stone that he recovered from a mound of stone
surrounding his aluminum pipe monument. Jack said he found this stone lying
loose on the ground with three other stones. This stone measures 13x11x6
inches. I saw on the stone two notches on one edge which may possibly be
chisel marks. One looked better than the other. I saw no other marks on the
stone. The section corner stone should be marked with two notches on the
north edge and 4 notches on the south edge.

We proceeded to Corner (D). Corner of T.12 & 13S., R.30 & 31E.

There has been no evidence of the original corner found. Doug Ferguson set
this corner at proportionate measure for easting control and near the creek
for northing control in his 1983 Survey No. 785. Jack showed us Doug’s
monument.

Doug indicated that he believed the two alder trees taken by John B. David,
the GLO surveyor who originally set this corner, could not grow in the
double proportion position. He said he looked at this situation in 1983 and
decided there was no evidence of a spring near enough to support the alder
BT’s. He decided to set the township corner very close to the creek.

Jack showed us his double proportionate position, an aluminum pipe and cap,
approximately S.20°E., 120 feet from Doug’s position. He also showed us the
remains of a tree, badly decayed and level with the ground. Jack said
someone from the Forest Service told him this was a hardwood tree and could
only grow very near to water.

We proceeded to Corner (E). 1/4 corner S$32-S5 T.12 & 13S., R.31E.

Jack showed us his aluminum pipe and a basalt stone measuring 19x7x5 inches
which he said was the original 1/4 corner stone. I saw no marks on this
stone. I asked Jack to point the marks out to me. He pointed to what I
believe are natural features of the stone. I do not believe that this is
the 1/4 corner stone.

As we started. to leave, Jack called to me and asked if I had gotten the
message to hold off filing his map of survey. I told him I would not file
it yet. He said if he and Doug worked out a compromise that he may yank his
monument out of the ground at this 1/4 corner and not use it. Jack picked
up his map and corner restoration sheets the next day, June 20th.




